

AQUATIC CENTER REPAIR UPDATE SEPTEMBER 16, 2024

There are a few updates that you may not have heard about if you do not attend Board meetings.

- Three contractors were given a tour of the Aquatic Center on September 4th with Toby White answering any question they had at that time.
- They were all familiar with the bid packets they had received from Toby. In that packet Toby provided specific information about repairs and products he recommended.
- They have until September 25th to return their bids. Toby and Forensic will go over them to compare numbers and time frames for repairs given by each contractor.
- We will have a chance to discuss the bids with Toby in one of our regular Monday Zooms. Toby will then attend our October 8th BOD meeting so that members can hear a discussion of the contracts.
- The BOD will then vote to accept a bid proposal. That Contractor will have a week to provide us with a contract that we will pass on to legal for approval.
- Once the contract is approved, repairs will begin in the building.

We are waiting for a revised contract from J H Kelly for additional scope of work. It will also be sent to legal before it comes up for a BOD vote. In the meantime, drywall repairs in the pool area have been made and painting of that room is underway.